

ST PHILIPS CE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Barrow Street, Salford, M3 5LF

Phone: 0161 832 6637 | Web: www.stphilipssalford.co.uk

Headteacher: Miss J Kinch | Deputy headteacher: Ms B Jackson

Rector: Revd. G Robinson | Chair of Governors: Rachel Lapington



Monday, 22nd November

Dear Parents/Carers,

Year 1 Bubble

Due to there being a higher number of cases in Year 1 and the level of contact your child may have had, **this class will now be a bubble** which will end on Friday 3rd December (unless otherwise stated).

This now means that the following will be implemented:

MORNING ROUTINE:

8:30am onwards – your child will need to enter school via the school visitor entrance, walk through the next gate on the left and wait in the small courtyard outside the classroom.

8:40am – the door to the classroom will open and your child will enter into the classroom through this door (off the courtyard).

DURING THE DAY:

- Your child will now have breaktimes at a different time to the rest of school.
- Lunchtimes will be in their classroom and playtimes will be separate in specific zones away from other children.

END OF THE DAY:

2:55pm – your child will leave the classroom through the same door as the morning. Please collect your Year 1 child first and then walk round to the other gates to collect any siblings.

OTHER INFORMATION:

- Your child will attend assemblies and whole school worship online and not in the hall.
- Specific staff will be with your child throughout this time and will not mix with other staff.
- Windows will be kept open and the children will have access to their own toilets. Staff will
 wear face coverings as required. There will not be any visitors in the classroom. Parents
 Evening will be remote as already stated.
- The children will attend the church Advent Service online.

Please continue to monitor your child's symptoms and get a PCR test in the event of them showing signs. We would encourage you to use LFTs with your child at least every other day and preferably daily whilst they are in the bubble. If in doubt, please contact us here at school and if they are poorly, you must keep your child at home and contact school.

Yours sincerely,

Miss Kinch